
Attached you will find a copy of the Albany Democrat-Herald report of a pocketknife stabbing 

incident in Lebanon last month.  Both the alleged perpetrator and victim have appeared in my 

courts.  The alleged perpetrator appeared before me on a criminal charge in November 2013.  He 

has an extensive criminal history as do many of the persons who appear in justice courts and 

municipal courts. 

  

You will also find color copies of 3 pocketknives: 4-inch blade; 3-inch blade; and, 2-inch 

blade.  One page shows the knives with the blades folded; the other shows the knives with the 

long blades open. 

  

These documents are intended to illustrate the reasoning that underlies the "blade of less than 4-

inches"  limitation to be applied to the term "ordinary pocketknife. 

  

An "ordinary pocketknife" with a 4-inch blade similar to that in the exhibit was used in the 

stabbing incident in Lebanon.  The pocketknife with the 4-inch blade may have some utility 

purposes, it is clearly a knife that can be used as a life-threatening weapon. Such a knife could be 

very likely carried by someone with the intent to be armed with a weapon, not just an ordinary 

pocketknife.  Under the existing statute, however, this knife would be considered an ordinary 

pocketknife. 

  

The 3-inch and 2-inch pocketknives are obviously intended for utility purposes.  In fact they are 

my pocketknives.  Being raised a farm-boy and still a part-time farmer, I always carry a 

pocketknife because they do have so many uses.  The 3-inch blade pocketknife is my weekend 

pocket knife. 

  

Please provide copies of these documents  and this explanation to the Senate Judiciary 

Committee for its hearing on SB 385 on Friday.  If I can be of further assistance in this matter, 

please contact me. 

  

Judge L. 
  

Hon. Jad Lemhouse 

Linn County Justice Court 

Harrisburg, Oregon 

 








